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Thoughts from the Superintendent

Our division continues in decent shape. While we lost a few members in the past couple of

months, we remain the largest division in the Rocky Mountain Region. Your board members

remain very open to ideas for adding new members as well as renewing our existing

members. As Charlie Getz points out in his recent editorial, interacting with new members

and making them feel very welcome is crucial. No one wants to be part of a group that

ignores them.

Please remember that the 2019 NMRA National Convention and Train Show is now only two

years away. I know it seems like a long time but we have a multitude of tasks that need to be

completed, and details to be clarified. We can have a spectacular event but it will require help

from every member. Your 2019 Committee, under Alan Anderson as chair, is meeting monthly to coordinate everyone's

efforts. Please step up and add your name to the volunteer's list.

Our monthly events are planned to include clinics which are of interest to a majority of the members. If you have specific

ideas to suggest as to what we could include, or a topic you would like to share, please let me know.

Those are my thoughts. I welcome yours.

Jack Chase

Superintendent

Northern Utah Division of the NMRA

801-323-1148

jack.r.chase@gmail.com
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What Happened Last Month

The April 15th, 2017 event of the Northern Utah Division featured a presentation by Dr. William Bogus a Doctor of

Optometry. The eye's ability to do comfortable near work changes with age. These normal age-related changes can

present many more difficulties to the modeler than the average person. the following are hints and methods of

compensating for these changes so that modeling activities need not be curtailed or abandoned as the modeler ages.

With these methods, the modeler can pursue detail modeling, even in the smaller scales, for hours at a time with

eyestrain or discomfort.

Use brighter lights

Light up the background

Use corrected color spectrum (color) lights

Use eye drops when needed

Use multiple sets of reading glasses to accommodate different working distances

Use safety glasses when working with power tools

Healthy living healthy eyes

Dr. Bogus concluded the presentation with a very informative question and answer period. This advice is something that

all us should heed.

Our AP Chairman, Jim Wanlass, handed out a Golden Spike Award to Karin Gerald for fabulous work on Bob and

Karin's N scale Milwaukee Road layout. Congratulations for job well done! Jim sat with Charles Treft and and

evaluated some his models for the Golden Spike Award. Keep up the good work Charles. Now that Jim has completed

the requirements and obtained his Master Model Railroader Award (#585) he is still working at completing more

certificates. Working on the Master Builder - Locomotives certificate, Jim brought in an On30 "Critter" diesel engine for

evaluation.
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Learn Something New

Presentation

The Circus is gone!

Presented by Marty Peterson

A few months ago Marty gave us a presentation on circuses and their relationship to

railroads with an emphasis on the Ringling Brothers Barnum & Bailey circus.  Things have

changed in the circus world.  The last Ringling Brothers Barnum & Bailey performance will

be May 21, 2017, the day after our event.  Marty will update us with the latest about this

significant change and what the future may hold.

Presentation

Hands on Photography

Presented by Schon Norris and Nicholas Wakefield

Bring your camera! Schon Norris assisted by Nicholas Wakefield will cover some

photography basics like f-stops, shutter speed, depth of field, focal length, "film" speed,

telephoto, wide-angle, macro, micro and more with an emphasis on close-up photography.

Then we will practice what we learned. While we will have models to photograph, please

feel free to bring your own model(s).

Presentation

Modeling the McWane Ductile Pipe Plant

Presented by Guil Rand

Learn how Guil modeled this fascinating cast iron industry in Provo, Utah.

Presentation

Waiting for confirmation

Presentation

Model and prototype photographs

Presented by Keith Osojnak and Schon Norris

Keith and Schon will share some railroad photography with us. Keith's emphasis will be on

Thailand's railroads, Schon will present model and prototype photographs.
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Discovery Gateway Project Layout

Due to the fact that I am going to Cheyenne on Saturday to work vendors for the

November show, we are having just the pizza layout classes. Geoff Crater is in

charge and needs some help for the 10 am and 11 am sessions. The 3:30 pm has

been canceled so that Geoff can attend the regularly scheduled event.

Blaine Holbrook

Board Director, Northern Division, NMRA

801-580-1459

bholbro1466@earthlink.net
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Division Operations Group News

My apologies for the 5 month hiatus in the D.O.G. activity.  We are ready to crank it up

and get it going again this month.  I'm planning an activity on May 27th at a location that

is now being determined.  Watch for an email announcement on the D.O.G.s and if you

wish to join us please let me know at jack.r.chase@gmail.com or at any event.

Jack Chase

Crew Chief -- DOGs

Northern Utah Division of the NMRA

Proud Host of the 2019 National NMRA Convention & Train Show
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Achievement Program

What is your favorite part of model railroading? Do you like wiring or do you

prefer creating scenery? Do you like hand laying track or building freight cars?

There are so many aspects of and different subjects in this hobby that it's no

wonder it's called The World's Greatest Hobby! One thing I really like is to

combine photography and model railroading. To get really good photographs

however one must have good models to start with, or at least decent ones. I've

seen some decent models that when really well photographed look awesome!

I've also seen some really good modeling with not so good photography so it

goes both ways. While there is no AP Certificate or Merit Award for photography,

learning how to take good photographs can add another dimension to the hobby.

You don’t have to learn all the technical aspects of photography, although

knowing them can be helpful. Some of the basics like having enough light is important, getting low angles (like many cell

phones can), cropping the photo, etc. There are a lot of little things one can do without getting too technical. Both of the

photos shown were taken with my iPhone on layouts that are “not yet finished” but have some excellent work done on

them! Don’t be afraid to show off your layout or work even if you think it might not be ready for “prime time.” We want to

see what you have done.

My point with both examples above is that if you do not care to do certain things there may be others who would like to

help you. Come join in the fun with the layout under construction at Discovery Gateway and get to know others at the

Division Events. You can learn new skills by doing not just watching and those can translate to your own layout. In

addition, you may have not even tried something yet so “giving it a go” could broaden your horizon. I never thought I

would like to hand build turnouts but love doing it! I estimate I’ve built over 600 pieces of special track and turnouts for

myself and others. With the AP you don’t have to try everything if you don’t want to. You can still earn Merit Awards and

AP Certificates without trying to get your Master Model Railroader. For me though it broadened my skills and made me a

better modeler. Eventually, after “trying your hand” at several new things you might come to find you have done enough

to be a MMR. For me, I really enjoyed the experience and interaction with others and in that way truly we can enjoy the

journey together!

Jim Wanlass, MMR #585

AP Chairman

ap@northernutahnmra.org

Click Here to Return to the Table of Contents

Intermountain Train Expo

November 11th & 12th, 2017

South Towne Expo Center - 9575 State Street Sandy, Utah

Show hours: Saturday 9 AM to 5 PM, Sunday 9 AM to 4 PM

INTERMOUNTAIN TRAIN EXPO 2017

Planning for the 2017 Intermountain Train Expo is progressing nicely.

New for this year is the Intermountain Train Academy. The Academy will be several hands-on clinics designed for

anyone attending the show to learn a particular subject. Backdrop painting, airbrushing, building trees, weathering and

scenery are just some of the planned subjects. If you would like to share your skills or would like a certain subject

presented, please contact us.

We now have a few manufacturers committed to the show.

It appears that TV advertising is somewhat obsolete, marketing the show will be primarily the internet.

INTERMOUNTAIN TRAIN EXPO 2018 NEWS

We are now committed to Friday and Saturday November 2 & 3, 2018 at South Towne Expo. Setup will be Wednesday

and Thursday October 31 and November 1, we must be all moved out by midnight Saturday November 3. Show hours

(tentative) Friday 3 PM -- 8 PM and Saturday 9 AM to 4 PM.
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2019 National Convention Update

Things are Popping on the 2019 National Convention

By Steve Moore

We took a tour the other day of the meeting rooms and facilities at Little America in anticipation of the 2019 National

NMRA Convention. They have beautiful facilities. Plenty of meeting space for Clinic, offices, gathering places for Tour,

and so on.

The Chairmen are meeting regularly. We have over 80 clinics

scheduled, and things are looking good.

We still need people to step-up and be willing to take on the

responsibilities of the Prototype Tours and many other areas.

This will be the first time the NMRA National Convention has

ever been held in Utah. You probably will want to be a part of

it, so why not get in on the fun as a Chairman, or assist in the

planning and execution of this once in a life-time experience.

The Non-Rail / General Interest Activities Chairwoman is

Cindy Lund. She has the pleasure of showing off our beautiful

area to many people who have never been here before. She

can’t do it alone. There are tours, points of interest, and fun

things to do and share with our out of town guests. For

instance: Lagoon, Museums, “Dinosaurs” at the new Natural

History Museum, concerts, theater, and so much more.

Having the world’s largest Family History Library for 

genealogical research is of great interest

for people from all over the world. There

is all that Temple Square has to offer in

Tabernacle Chair rehearsals, great

places to have dinner or lunch at the restaurants atop the Joseph Smith Memorial Building, soak up

the history and tour the Lion House or Beehive House, or just enjoy the beautiful gardens. We have

great places to play such as our brand new Eccles Theater with Broadway productions, the USANA

Amphitheater, the Golden Spike National Monument, and our Salt Lake Bees AAA Baseball. The list

is endless.

So don’t be a spectator, be part of the finest NMRA National Convention ever. Call Alan Anderson at 801-971-5341 or

E-Mail at: alan.anderson66@gmail.com
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2019 NMRA National Convention

The 2019 National Convention Committee has been meeting every month since January and is

working hard setting up budgets, clinics, layout tours, Prototype Rail, Non-Rail Tours and updating

our brochure. We will have a booth at the 2017 convention in Orlando promoting the 2019

Convention. We are now looking for a volunteers to assist at the 2019 convention. These volunteers

will be needed to help with various activities during the convention. They will help with

pre-registration, registration, tours helpers, setting up clinics, directing people to various activities,

the silent auction and general help for whatever is needed. If you are interested please sign-up at

our monthly event or at the link below. 

http://goo.gl/forms/csKvYd8IRd

Alan Anderson

2019 Convention Chairman

nmra2019slc@outlook.com
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Layout Tours

A few photos from our last layout tour at Blaine Holbrook's house. Blaine's layout is in the very early stage of

construction. You may be wondering why the layout is low from the floor? What Blaine has constructed so far is the

lowest level of what will be a three level layout. The layout will not have a helix to reach each level, but rather the

mainline will slowly rise as it winds it way the layout. It was interesting to see the construction methods that Blaine is

using on the layout.

Stay tuned to this channel for the next layout tour coming up very soon. If you are interested in seeing more layouts the

Division is looking for someone to help coordinate the tours for the rest of the group. We have a list of possible layouts to

visit and need someone to contact layout owners and arrange dates and times for the tour. Please contact any of the

Division officers at the monthly event for more information.
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Division News Items

Utah Live Steamers - Salt Lake and Utah Railroad Historical Society

Shay Park, Saratoga Springs, Utah

516 W. Aspen Hills Blvd., Saratoga Springs, Utah

Train rides will begin Memorial Day Weekend Saturday May 27th 9:00 am to 12:00 pm and on Monday 29th 9:00 am to

12:00 pm. Times for the train rides will be extended if the need arises, Train rides are free but donations are welcomed

and appreciated.

DIVISION & CONVENTION SHIRTS

As noted in previous Promontory Posts, several of us have ordered Division and/or Convention shirts. There are now

four unclaimed shirts-- two 2XL Division shirts and one each XL and 2XL Convention shirts -- $27.00 for the Division

Shirts and $22.00 for convention shirts. (Why the price difference? Division shirts have a pocket, Convention shirts do

not.)

UPCOMING AREA CONVENTIONS

As noted last month, there are two model railroad convention coming this year that should

be of interest to all Division members The first, coming June 8-11, 2017 in Durango,

Colorado, is the Rocky Mountain Region Convention. The primary draw is a ride on the

Durango & Silverton Narrow Gauge Railroad Saturday, June 10, 2017. Thursday is

registration and entering the contests. Friday features six clinics and tours of the D&S shop

and yard, home layouts and SOUNDTRAXX. As mentioned, Saturday is the ride on the

DSNGRR with two clinics in the evening. Sunday morning will feature DSNGRR photo

opportunities and distribution of the contest awards. The early registration fee of $45.00 is

valid until April 15, 2017, $75.00 after April 25, 2017.

For more detailed information go to:

http://www.rmr-nmra.org/RMRConvention2017/AnimasRails.html

The second, the 37th National Narrow Gauge Convention, will be held Aug. 30th - Sept. 2nd,

2017 in Denver, Colorado at the Marriott Denver Tech Center Hotel. Do you have to be narrow-

minded to attend and enjoy a narrow gauge convention? Absolutely not! You will meet many

great people and learn many modeling techniques. At the moment, forty-nine clinics and many,

many rail and non-rail tours. And for those who need a taste of a national convention and can

not make it to Florida, a National Narrow Gauge Convention is very similar to a NMRA National

convention.

For more detailed information go to: http://www.37nngc.com/

DONATIONS FOR SALE

Remember the list of items donated to the Northern Utah Division, NMRA, in last month's Promontory Post?  Now there

are some more.  Some have been sold, Geoff Carter will be taking charge of selling the rest.  Most of the items will be at

the July Division Event.  Cash or checks only.
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New Division Rolling Stock

2017 NORTHERN UTAH DIVISION CAR

The car chosen for the 2019 Northern Utah Division car is the Denver & Salt Lake refrigerator car.

The Denver & Salt Lake had six of these, 60000-60005, built by Pullman in April 1913. They were steel underframe,

wood body cars painted burnt orange for most of their working life then painted black toward the end. They were in

service until 1947; there is no record of their disposition but were likely scrapped or sold by the D&RGW.

We have chosen the orange color for our reefers (more colorful than black) and we are using the Accurail 4800 series

40' wood refrigerator car, which is very close to the prototype. Thanks to Ken Shaver of the Denver & Salt Lake

Historical Society giving us great input about the artwork and supplying a builders photograph, the lettering is exact.

Renumbering decals will be included automatically for purchases of two or more cars, by request for single cars.

The reefers arrived shortly before the Hostler's Festival and many have been sold or are reserved. As of the writing, we

have 16 of the 51 available. The cars will be at the May Northern Utah Division, NMRA, event. The cars are available for

$35 each.

To reserve your car please contact Stan Jennings at 801-967-0999 or order from our website

http://northernutahnmra.org/club-car/.
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Golden Spike Train Club of Utah

Come down the Second Saturday of the month for our next open house.

We now have a new website that we will be updating with new content! Check it out at

www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Like us on facebook at https://www.facebook.com/GoldenspikeTrainClub/
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South Weber Model Railroad Club

Join us at Canyon Meadows Park (631 Petersen Pkwy, South Weber, Utah) May 20 for train

rides around the park! The park offers a large park with lots of grass and a playground, there's

also public restrooms available. Bring your friends, family and a lunch and be ready for fun!

Be sure to join us the third Saturday of every month, from March to October, as the South

Weber Model Railroad Club gives free train rides at Canyon Meadows Park in South Weber

Utah! Donations are greatly appreciated to help expand the track and pay for maintenance and

upgrades.

Visit our website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Visit our Facebook page at https://www.facebook.com/SouthWeberRailroad/
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Classifieds

Super-V Cradle

Made of soft foam, the uniquely designed Super-V Cradle holds your model firmly in any position, yet won't damage fine

detail. Ideal for painting, weathering, working on couplers, wheelsets, and more. Measures 12"L X 4"W X 2"H.

Only $9.95. + $2.00 S/H. www.kissmethodinc.com
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The Club Car

The Northern Utah Division is home to many outstanding modeling clubs, in every scale from Z to Live Steam. You are sure to find at least one of them

that will meet your needs, so drop them a line and join the fun!

Contact information is the most recent we have on file. If you have a railroad modeling club in the state of Utah, we would be happy to include your

information here. Just send us the name of your club, the scales you support in your club, and how prospective members may contact your club.

Color Country Model Railroad Club – This multi-scale club is located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah. Contact Dave Merrill by

email at: professordavemerrill@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://colorcountrytrains.org/sud/

Color Country T-Trak Club - This N Scale club, located in the Southern Utah Division in St. George, Utah,  uses the T-Trak modular system. Contact

the club by email at: ColorCountryTTrak@gmail.com. Visit their website at http://www.ccttc.info

Golden Spike American Flyer Train Club – This S scale club meets the third Friday of each month at various club member homes. Their newsletter

contains the time and place. Call Jim Buckley by phone at: (801) 252-1921 or by email at: jamesbuckley7@comcast.com. Visit their website

at http://www.gsaftc.com/about.htm

Golden Spike Train Club of Utah – This HO/HOn3 100% NMRA club meets Saturday Evenings from 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm, at the Old Children’s

Museum of Utah ( 840 N 300 West, SLC ). Open Houses are held on the 3rd Saturday’s of the month from 12-4 pm. Contact Mark Forslund by phone
at (801) 641-6586 for more information. Out of the area memberships are available. Visit their website at www.goldenspiketrainclubutah.org

Great Basin Lego Train Club – Adult fans of LEGO. Meeting times and club info is posted on their website. Contact Reed Cowan by email at:

gbltc@aol.com. Visit their website at http://greatbasinltc.utahlug.org/

HOn3 Club of Northern Utah – Specializing in local narrow gauge railroads in HOn3, this group meets informally and has a layout in Grantsville.

Contact Fred Voelcker by email at: fred.voelcker@gmail.com

Hostlers Model Railroad Club – This Multi-scale club, including live steam, meets the 3rd Wednesday of every month at Ogden’s historic Union

Station. Contact Mike Murphy by USPS mail at: 752 W 4375 South, Riverdale, UT 84405 or by phone at: (801) 394-4952. Visit their website

at http://hostlers.org

O Scale Guys – An O and On3 scale club. Contact Alan Badham by phone at: (801) 975-0367. Visit their website at http://theoscaleguys.tripod.com/

Ophir, Tintic and Western – This 100% NMRA club models in HO and N and meets at the SCERA Theater Boardroom (745 South State Street,

Orem) at 7:00 pm on the 3rd Thursday of every month. Contact Larry Carter by email at larrycarter@msn.com or by phone at (801) 446-8161 Visit
their website at http://www.otwtrainclub.com/

Railway & Locomotive Historical Society (Golden Spike Chapter) – An historically oriented group of researchers and preservationists, the Golden

Spike chapter of the R&LHS meets at Ogden Station and is presently in the midst of a 20+ year restoration project of the D&RGW #223. Visit their

website at http://www.trainweb.org/GoldenSpikeLRHS/index.html

South Weber Model Railroad Club – This 1-1/2″ club runs trains every 3rd Saturday & Sunday at South Weber Canyon Meadows Park. I-84 exit #85,

two blocks south, two blocks east. Visit their website at http://southweberrr.webs.com/

Trackers – This HO/HOn3 club meets at the Tooele Railroad Museum (35 N Broadway, Tooele) on Saturdays from 12:00 noon to 4:00 pm (from

Memorial Day to Labor Day). During the off-season, club members may meet for maintenance/upgrades to the layout, as weather permits. Contact
Cindy Meiser by phone at: (801) 966-7411 or by mail at: 512 Crockett Drive Kearns, Utah 84118. Visit their website at http://trackersmodelrrclub.org/

Utah Free-MO – A travelling HO Modular group conforming to the Free-MO standard. Contact Allen Carter by email at: Utahfreemo@aol.com

Utah Garden Railway Society – A “G scale” group dedicated to the art of Garden Railways. Contact Lynn Stringham, President (UGRS) by USPS

mail at: 4464 S 4100 West, West Haven, UT 84401

Utah Large Scale Society – A G scale group that meets in various member’s homes. Contact Stan White by phone at: (801) 546-4085 or by USPS

mail at: 920 N 1550 East, Layton, UT 84040

Utah Live Steamers – Formed in 2007 and in May of 2014 the name The Salt lake and Utah Railroad Historic Society was added. Our railroad will be
located in Saratoga Springs – Shay Park, which encompasses 12 acres. The key feature is the abandonded railroad grade of the Salt Lake & Western

Railroad Fairfield branch. Our track gauge will be 7.5" and 1.6" scale Live Steam and Diesel Locomotives. There will be 3,000' of track and we plan to

have trains operating by summer-fall 2016. Anyone who wishes to help, please contact Mike at cmry@sfcn.org or 801-798-0241 Visit their website

at http://uvls.org/

Utah Train Collectors Association – Primarily 3-rail O gauge, though other scales are represented. Promotes model railroading in Northern Utah.

Meets the last Thursday of each month. Contact Kent Silver (Club President) by email at: webmaster@utahtca.com. Visit their website
at http://utahtca.com/default.htm

Wasatch N Scale Model Railroad Club - For contact info visit their website at wasatchnscale.org

Wasatch Z Scale Model Railroad Club – Currently reorganizing. Interested parties may send email to: superintendent@nmrawasatch.org
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Division Officers and Volunteers

Northern Utah Division Officers

Superintendent: Jack Chase

Assistant Superintendent:   Fred Baney

Treasurer: Stan Jennings

Board of Director: Jim Wanlass

Board of Director: Steve Moore

Board of Director: Geoff Carter

Board of Director: Blaine Holbrook

Committee Positions

Advertising/Marketing: Steve Moore

Convention Chairman: Alan Anderson

Achievement Program: Jim Wanlass

Division Operations Group (DOG's): Jack Chase

Presentation & Workshop Coordinator: Stan Jennings

Layout Tours: Pete Harmon

Division Librarian Robert Arnesen

Secretary Janet Jennings

Newsletter Editor Rick Luther
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Come Join us for Fun, Learning and Fellowship

NEW LOCATION!
Utah's center for model railroading excellence!

Join us every third Saturday at the

Discovery Gateway Children’s Museum
at the Gateway Shopping Center
444 West 100 South, Salt Lake City

from 3:00 PM to 5:00 PM
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